
Frank Darr 
6800 Linbrook Blvd. 

Columbus, Ohio 43235 
(614) 390-6750 
October 7, 2022 

 
 
Tanowa Troupe, Secretary 
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 
180 East Broad Street 
Columbus, Ohio 43215 
 
RE: Case No. 22-0048-TP-ORD 
 
Dear Secretary Troupe: 
 
The Ohio Telecom Association will not be initial filing comments in the proceeding listed above, 
but reserves the right to file reply comments. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Frank P. Darr 
 
Frank P. Darr 
Attorney for the Ohio Telecom Association 
 
 
Cc: glpetrucci@vorys.com 
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